
 

Construction Update: Single-lane closures on SE 35th Pl 
continue into the evening as crews repair a gas line; Saturday 
work begins on 164th Pl SE 
164th Pl SE 

Updated Work hours: crews will begin working Saturdays starting this Saturday, August 11. 
Saturday work hours will be: 6:30 a.m. to 6 p.m. (equipment will not start until 7 a.m.) 

Current activity: This week, crews continued to excavate and install support walls in the pit near 
the Heathfield Pump Station and prepared to excavate a second pit on 164th Pl SE, near Vasa 
Creek.  

Reminder: 164th Pl SE will be closed for approximately 8 to 10 weeks. 

 

 

 



SE 35th Pl 

8/9/18 Activity: This afternoon, crews are working to repair a gas line that was damaged 
during project-related work on SE 35th Pl and have closed one lane of traffic for public 
safety (shown on map above). This evening, crews will clean up and restore the work area.  

Crews will reopen the remaining lane as soon as it is safe to do so, currently estimated for later this 
evening. We appreciate your patience, as the safety of crews and neighbors is our top priority. We 
will notify you if the schedule changes. 

Beginning tomorrow, crews will resume open cut construction on SE 35th Pl, you can expect: 

Typical work hours: weekdays 6:30 a.m. to 7 p.m. (equipment will not start until 7 a.m.) 

Current activity: Crews continue to install pipe on SE 35th Pl up to the SE Eastgate Way 
intersection. Single-lane closures will continue on SE 35th Pl. 

 

 

A reminder of what to expect: 

• Full road closure of 164th Pl SE near Southeast 35th Street. Flaggers and signage will 
assist drivers in detouring around the closure.  

• Single-lane closures on SE 35th Pl during work hours (weekdays 6:30 a.m. to 7 p.m.) 
Both lanes will be open to traffic outside of work hours.  

• Increased noise and activity at the Heathfield Pump Station: Crews are preparing for 
jack-and-bore pipe installation by excavating pits near the pump station.  

• Increased noise and vibrations: Noise and vibrations from excavation, shoring, boring 
machines, vactor trucks, pipe installation, and generators.  

• Parking impacts: Select street parking will be removed during this phase of work. Please 
look for “no parking” signs.  

• Access maintained for services: Emergency services, waste pickup, and mail delivery will 
have access to the area. Crews may need to temporarily move mailboxes approximately 
100 feet from their original locations. Residents should not have issues receiving mail 
during periods of temporary mailbox relocation.  

For more information: 

• Visit www.kingcounty.gov/sunsetheathfield  
• Call the project hotline at 206-296-7800  
• Email Caryn Sengupta at caryn.sengupta@kingcounty.gov  
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